Thompson Historical Advisory Committee
1251S N. Stanley Road

Manistique, MI 49854
Phone (906) 341-6338
laurie@uplogon.com
July 11, 2005

Dr. William Ehling

501 West Stanton

Streator, IL  61364

Dear Dr. Ehling,

My name is Laurie Jasmin and I am the township clerk for Thompson Township and also the chairperson for the Thompson Historical Advisory Committee.  My maiden name was Stanley and I am a 6th generation Thompson resident.  My father Wayne Stanley was interviewed by Rochelle Pennington and quoted in her book “The Historic Christmas Tree Ship”.  My great grandfather, Osborne Stanley, knew your grandfather, Captain Schuenemann and he loaded trees onto the Rouse Simmons as well as provided venison to the crew.  He was interviewed when he was quite elderly and told the tale on the video of the rats leaving the ship.  Our family has a strong connection to this community and your ancestors were welcomed and warmly received here.

I have become a close, personal friend of Rochelle Pennington.  Last October, she came to our township hall and did a wonderful presentation and book signing.  This past week, she spent an evening at my home and we talked about your family.  She said that “you are the spirit of your grandfather’.  I wanted to contact you and let you know what we are working on here in Thompson.
Thompson was once a large lumbering town with lumber mills, a shingle mill, schools, boarding houses, hospital, general store, etc.  Now, our village consists of a small country store, a couple of motels, a real estate office and the State Fish Hatchery.  We depend upon the tourism trade heavily in this area.  The Michigan Department of Natural Resources owns the land where the lumber mills and docks once stood.  There is very little left to remind us of our rich history.

Our historical committee was formed to preserve and enhance the history of Thompson and your family saga is part of that story.  Our first goal is to erect a State historical marker which will tell the story of Thompson as a lumbering town on one side and the tale of the Rouse Simmons and your grandparents on the opposite side.  

The first hurdle has been to get permission from the DNR to allow us to place the marker on this site.  We have “unofficial” word that they are going to allow this.  Next we will need to apply for the actual marker and begin our fundraising process.  It is a long, slow process but I believe that it is going to be well worth the effort.  

We are hoping that we will end up with the historical marker placed in a park setting and someday have interpretational signs, pictures, etc. at the site.  There is an established parking area already there and it looks directly out at Lake Michigan where the ships and schooners once were docked.  There has been a lot of discussion about future projects and ideas such as an annual Christmas Tree Ship festival.   Hopefully, someday these will be possible.  

In closing, I wanted to contact you and let you know of our plans for the future.  There has been a lot of interest here over the years on the tale of the Rouse Simmons and your family.  We are looking forward to the day when you will be able to stop in our village and see the “last port of call for the Christmas Tree Ship”.  I will be sure to keep you posted on our progress.

With Warm Regards,

Laurie Jasmin


